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During Holy Week 
services there will be 
things for the kids to 
take to the pews with 

them to enhance the service.  
Adults, please make sure 

your young ones find & use 
them! (Questions: ask Jen) 

Deadline to submit info 
for the next Asbury 

newsletter is March 23 

Our group just returned from the Holy Land and it was a great trip. 
The weather was mostly in the 70’s and we only hit rain one morning 
and oddly enough it was in the desert. Our guide for the trip often       
referred to the Holy Land as our Spiritual Home and I often got lost in 
that thought as I travelled. I just kept thinking, I’m in my Spiritual Home. 
We were able to walk the streets where Jesus and the Disciples walked 
and brought the Good News of God. 

The culture there is quite different than our own with most of the 
shops accustomed to bargaining over the price of things. I remember 
one person selling necklaces on our bus saying, two for twenty dollars.  
Several days later I ran across someone selling the same necklace three 
for twenty dollars. 
I’ve included a picture of a tapestry that I bought on my trip. I asked 

the shop owner how much it cost and he said $120. Several times I tried 
to walk away saying it was too much money. Finally after much         
conversation I left with the tapestry for $45.   

One of my favorite stories of bargaining with God was when our cat 
jumped off our van as Lynne went to work one night in Arkansas.  At 
11pm I went through town calling “kitty, kitty, kitty.” Every day we 
searched for the cat to no avail. Finally the cat had been gone so long 
we got another cat to take its place. Lynne still being distraught over the 
cat said if God would bring her back home we would put some extra 
money in the church offering. Low and behold that Sunday morning as I 
was getting ready for church I heard a cat at the front door and there she 
was. The moral of the story is don’t bargain with God unless you mean 
it. 

Church is going well & I look forward to worship every week. Jennifer 
and I are working on summer plans and the church is actively providing 
space for a number of different organizations during the week. The food 
pantry is going well at All Cultures Equal serving the needs of people 
within our area. The church provides $100 a month and The United 
Methodist Church provides $125 in grant money each month to support 
the mission. 

Tomorrow, February 27, a group of us will be over at Trinity working 
on the Back Pack program putting 
food together for the school to give 
out to those in need. We raised $285 
in worship to support the program 
and they had a balance of $7764 on 
February 21st. That sounds like a lot 
of money but they paid Fareway 
$950 the month before for supplies. 

When I was in the Holy Land one 
of the over-whelming thoughts I had 
as I looked over all God’s creation 
was a reminder that people are 
God’s creation too.  As much as we 
see beauty in a mountain or        
overlooking a lake, we should always 
see the beauty in each other being 
part of God’s creation.   

 Love you all, Pastor Jeff 

Bailey Mission Lunch:  

 March 11, after worship, a 
lunch will be held to raise 
money to support Tim & 
Caroline Bailey’s mission 

work in Romania.  

Also March 11... : There will 

be a dessert auction toward 
the purchase of the Heifer 
International Ark. What a 

great day of mission! 

We are still having Sunday 
School on Easter Sunday, 
April 1. If you have family 
visiting they are invited to 

join us, too!!  

Easter Worship Services : 
 

*Palm Sunday: Mar 25, 10am 
*Maundy Thursday: Mar 29, 
7pm 
*Good Friday: Mar 30, 7pm 
*Old Hymn Night: Mar 31, 6pm 
*Easter Sunday: Apr 1 
at Sunrise, & 10am 



 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

Feb 25 
 

 

26 
 

27   28  
 

 Mar 1  

Missions, 6:30pm 

 2 
 

3 

 

Worship, 6pm 

4 

 
 

5 *Lenten Lunch 

RSVP by 11:30am 
*Girl Scouts, 3:30p 
*Lent Study, 5:45p 
*Strength. Fam, 
5:30pm 

6 *Lent study, 10a 

*Lenten lunch, 
11:45a 
*Tutoring, 4-7pm 
*Bells, 5:15pm 
 

7 
ACE food pantry 
prep, 1pm 

8 *Care Team, 

11a 

*ACE food pantry, 
11am & 5pm 

9 

 

10 

 
 
 
Worship, 6pm 

11 *Daylight Savings 

Time begins 
*Lunch for Bailey 
mission work 
*Dessert Auction for 
Heifer International 

12 *Lenten Lunch 

RSVP by 11:30am 
*Lent Study, 5:45p 
*Parenting class, 
6p  
*Trustees, 6:30p 

13 

*Lent study, 10a 
*Lenten lunch, 
11:45a 
*NO Tutoring 
*Bells, 5:15pm 

14   

No after school  

activities 
 
 

 

15 

 

 
 *Alzheimer mtg, 
4pm 

16 
 

17 

 

 
 
Worship, 6pm 

18  19  

*Lenten Lunch 
RSVP by 11:30am 
*Girl Scouts, 3:30p 
*Lent Study, 5:45p 
*Parenting class, 
6p 

20 *Lent study, 

10am 

*Lenten Lunches, 
11:45am 
*Tutoring, 4-7pm 

*Bells, 5:15pm 

21 
ACE food pantry 

prep, 1pm 

22 
*Care Team, 11am 

*ACE food pantry, 
11am & 5pm 
*WCMS using 

basement 8-11am 

23 

*Newsletter info due 
before noon 
*WCMS using base-

ment 8-11am 

24 

 

*Kid’s Day Out, 10a
-1pm 
*Worship, 6pm 

25  
PALM SUNDAY 
 

26 
 
 
 
 
Parenting Class, 
6pm  

27 

 
*Tutoring, 4-7pm 
*Bells, 5:15pm 
 

28 

 
 
Newsletter mailed 

29 MAUNDY 

THURSDAY  
worship, 7pm 
 

 
 
Parent Café, 6pm 

30 
GOOD FRIDAY 
worship, 7pm 

31 
 
 
Worship, 6pm 

 

1, Maddie Anderson, Timothy Janson, Lori Kolbeck 
2, Arlene Beightol, Garry Staley, Jason Steuerwald 
3, Todd Asmus, Bryan Bailey, Hannah Mulholland, 
Cody Chambers; Brad & Peggy White  
4, Lewis Hassebrock, Char Stone 
6, Randy Chalfant, Gary Dinsdale, Marcia Fritz 
7, Diane Richardson, Jameson Rupiper; Kendall & Kay 
Klaver  
8, Rod Bowers, Keith Monroe, Barb Strong 
9, Zach Anderson, Abby Henderson 
10, James Rossing, Addie Bailey, Jackson Olmstead 
11, Marian Ermels, Diana Messerly 
12, Gregory Malmstrom, Tristan Mason 
13, Martha Hargrave, Shirley Hillyer, Mikaela Ivey, 
Lindsay Gelder, Hadlee Johnson 
14, Courtney Hansen 
15, Alex Cross, Verona Yates 
16, Duffy Christianson; Paul & Delores Kern  

17, Hannah Fritz, Nadine Hoffman, Ardyth Meline, 
Patrick Olmstead 
18, Joshua Hassebrock, Wyatt Bingham 
19, Jordyn Toftee; Marty & Carla Johnson  
20, Rachel Hoffman, Kyle Johnson, Stephanie Klaver, 
Hank Witt; Lavern & Carolyn Cross  
22, BJ Gifford 
23, Marcia Dayton, Carter Olmstead 
24, Lynne Sleiter, Teresa Tempel 
25, Daltyn Peck 
27, Chandler Gourley, Gabrielle Gourley 
28, Todd Lovelace 
29, Scott Christeson, Erin Johnson, Hunter Tempel; Lee 
& Deloris Ayers  
30, Pearl Beemer, Marcy Shehorn, Nicole Boyd 

WEDNESDAY Schedule :  
Man to Man, quarter to 7:00am 
Women on the Walk (WOW), 9:30am 
Middle School youth group, 3:30-5pm 
Meal, (open to anyone) 5-6pm 
Praise Team practice, 5:15pm (1st & 3rd Wed) 
AWANA, (3 year old through 6th grade) 5:30-7pm 
High School youth group, 6-7:30pm 
Choir practice, 6:00pm 

SUNDAY Schedule   

Free Cereal Bar for kids, 8:30am 
Sun. School for all ages, 9am  
Worship, 10am 
Fellowship, 11am 
Confirmation, 11:10am-12:15pm 

March UDMO Delivery:   Verona Yates 



 

Winter Weather Reminder : If school is 
canceled due to bad weather on a day 

when Asbury has activities for kids,      
Asbury activities will be canceled. Word 

will be spread ASAP via Quick Bits, Face-
book, KQWC, KCCI, WHO-TV, & As-

bury’s answering machine message.  

Be safe this winter! 

Our sympathies to loved ones of those who recently joined Christ in Heaven:  
Kenneth Kitterman (Feb 1); Everett Asmus (Feb 11) 

2018 Leadership Team : 

Administrative Council Chair —Leonard Rotschafer 

Lay Leader—Pat Rittscher 

Church Treasurer —Troy Hassebrock 

Financial Secretary —Gary Knutson 

Trustee Chair —Chris Kehoe 

Finance Chairs —Tim Anderson, Gary Chamness 

Endowment Chair —Gerry Gourley 

SPPRC Chair—Glenn Tjaden 

Missions Chair —Brett Ahrens 

Fellowship Chair —Cindy Farley 

Ladies Lenten Lunches will be hosted this year 
by Asbury. Lunches are on Tuesdays: March 6, 
13, 20. Serving begins at 11:45am, & will finish 
by 1pm. Cost is $6/ea. Call Asbury to RSVP by 
11:30am each Monday. Or, sign up in the       
narthex. Bring a friend! 

Kidôs Day Out—We will be hosting a 

Kid’s Day Out on Saturday, March 24, 
from 10 AM to 1 PM. This event is for 
any child ages birth through 10 years. 
There will be crafts, a short lesson and 
lots of fun!  A small lunch will be served. 
You do not have to be a member of As-
bury to attend so help spread the word!! 
An RSVP is required for this event so 
that we can plan food and supplies for 
activities. You can RSVP with Jennifer at 

the church office. 

Facebook Features     

We currently have two features 
running on our Facebook page. 
The first is called “Curious 
Kids.” Every Tuesday evening a question and answer 
from the book “365 Bible Answers for Curious Kids” by 
Kathryn Slattery will be posted.  

The second feature is running during the season of Lent. 
The children’s Sunday School curriculum, Deep Blue, 
has a Lenten activity calendar. The daily activities will be 
posted to the page. If you are looking for a new way to 
practice Lent this season these are great, quick ways!  

If you haven’t liked the Facebook page yet we             
encourage you to do so! We post pics, articles and 
more!!!  

Order forms for Easter lilies and spring 
bulbs can now be found in the narthex. 

Lilies, hyacinths, tulips, and daffodils are 
available for $13 each. Plants need to be 

paid for when you order, and all orders are 
due back to the church by March 19. 

Thank you! 

This year’s quarter challenge is to continue 
helping animals “board” the Ark. To date we’ve 
raised $2881 toward the $5000 goal to buy an 

Ark for Heifer International!  

The quarter tubes are in the narthex, & the 
PLINKO board will be out soon. Banks are also 

available to take home & fill. 

Also, a Dessert Auction will be held on March 
11 after worship. Dona-
tions of desserts will be 
needed—sign up in the 
narthex. What a fun & 
tasty way to raise money 

for a great cause!! 
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If you have had the opportunity to hear me preach more than once in my time at Asbury you might have     
noticed that I often use different versions of the Lord’s Prayer. There is a purpose behind this. And I promise 
that it is not to frustrate or confuse you. The purpose is to make us all slow down and really concentrate on 
the words that we saying. To pause just a moment and think about the words that have at times become rote 
for those who are regularly in worship. 
  
The first Lenten study I participated in dealt with really dissecting the Lord’s Prayer. I learned two things in 
this study. First, I learned the importance of participating in study as an adult. Second, I learned that some-
times we need to take a closer look at the things that are so integral to our faith to ensure that they do not 
lose their meaning. 
  
It is because of this that we are going to be trying something new in Awana this Lenten season. We are go-
ing to take the 6 weeks of Lent and learn the Lord’s Prayer. Not just memorize it but, by focusing on a few 
lines a week, really learn the heart behind the words. We are excited to try something new in a class format. 
But we are even more excited to give our young in faith the opportunity to really engrave the prayer our    
Savior taught us in their hearts. 
  
Last month I challenged all of us to find a new way to celebrate Lent this year. Maybe this is your new way—
to take one of the cornerstones of your faith and learn more about it. Or, learn it in a new way. If you need 
help with resources or ideas on how to do this I would love to help! One of the reasons I went in to Christian 
Education, other than God telling me I should of course, is that I LOVE to help people discover God in new 
ways!  
  
This Lenten season, I pray that we all take Matthew 18:3-4 to heart. The Message translation says it like this, 
“I’m telling you, once and for all, that unless you return to square one and start over like children, you’re not 
even going to get a look at the kingdom, let alone get in. Whoever becomes simple and elemental again, like 
this child, will rank high in God’s kingdom.” Are you ready to tackle your faith like a child? Start over from 
square one on something. If you are, I cannot wait to walk this journey with you.  ~Jennifer 


